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ABSTRACT
This paper provides an argument tor using video in second language
classrooms. Several classroom activities are included.

INTRODUCTION

PRIOR CONSIDERATIONS

We have a stereotyped image
of a teacher wi th stacks of books
and an apple on her desk holding a
piece of chalk and lecturing in
front of a blackboard to row upon
row of students.
An Apple
computer, a television, a video,
and a camera do not fit into our
notions
of
the
preconceived
"teacher in a classroom."
Our
preconceptions do not include an
image of the teacher pressing
buttons.
However,
computers,
videos, and cameras are not mere
trends or novelties but an integral
part of our technological society.
I
therefore
suggest that
we
teachers do our best to flow with
this onrushing tide.
It
is
embarrassing to be upstaged by
one's own students, members of the
computer generation.

Prior to venturing into a
classroom with a video and camera,
practice with the hardware and
software.
You may enlist the
assistance of a technician, a
friend, or a colleague who is
familiar with the video. This is
essential because being comfortable
with hardware and software and
knowing how to use any audio visual
aid, as those of you who have used
an overhead proj ector, slides, or
films know from experience, creates
a more valuable learning experience
for the students.

Management of audio visual
equipment by the teacher can be a
rather
frightening
and
even
exasperating experience. It's like
wading into the ocean on a November
day: when the cold water first
splashes on our toes, our first
reaction is to jump backwards a few
steps because the water seems so
cold. However, once we're swimming
energetically in the ocean, the
water feels warm.
One of the
easiest ways to "get our feet wet"
ini tially is to enroll in a short
course on audio visual aids before
trying to use a video and camera in
the classroom.

Hardware
The hardware of video varies
depending
upon
the
type
of
equipment you happen to have
available to you.
Probably the
most useful package of equipment
would be a video plus a camera on a
tripod with wheels. You then have
a choice of using a technician, the
teacher,
or
the students
as
cameramen.
I prefer to use the
students as cameramen, since they
enjoy the experience of "shooting"
as well as "being shot at." The
teacher is then free to focus on
other aspects of the teaching
situation.
A second possibility is "a
hidden camera" opera ted by a
technician. His or her skill will
enable you to have close-ups as
well as group or class shots during
the filming. Amateur students will

